
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

03-04-2024 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, March 4th, 

2024, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: 

Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, David Proctor, Joseph Appleby, Rick 

Coleman, Larry Bishop, and City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, City Clerk Nicholas New, Police 

Chief Richard Bickerstaff, Court Clerk Jodie McKinney, and Breanna Minter from the Clay 

Times Journal. 

 

Mayor Roy Adamson called the meeting to order. Mayor then asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the minutes from the previous Council meeting.  A motion was then made by Council 

Member Proctor and seconded by Council Member Smith to approve the minutes from the 

previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the bills to be paid. A motion was made by Council Member Appleby and seconded by 

Council Member Coleman to approve the bills to be paid. The vote was unanimous. 

Mayor Adamson called the Council into executive session. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Proctor and seconded by Councilmember Bishop to enter executive session. The 

vote was unanimous. The executive session lasted from 5:05 P.M. until 5:15 P.M. A motion was 

then made by Councilmember Smith and seconded by Councilmember Proctor to end the 

executive session. The vote was unanimous. 

First on the agenda was to approve the voting delegates for the League Convention in May. The 

delegates would be Councilmember Smith with Councilmember Proctor as 1st alternate. A 

motion was made by Councilmember Coleman and seconded by Councilmember Appleby. The 

vote was unanimous. 

Next on the agenda was to approve AG Gaston to perform engineering services on the Highway 

9 property at a price of $45,000.00. A motion was made by Councilmember Proctor and 

Seconded by Councilmember Smith to approve this contract. The vote was unanimous. 

Lastly on the agenda was to approve an event in the park on April 13th. The event is titled 

Ribfest, it is a fundraiser for all of the local first responders in the county. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Proctor and seconded by Councilmember Smith to approve this event. The vote 

was unanimous. 

Mayor Adamson thanks all those who helped on the vault opening/closing and thanks Breanna 

Minter for documenting it all with pictures. 

City Clerk New reminds the Council that economic interest statements are due by April 30th. 

City Supervisor Taylor mentions that they will be picking teams tonight for baseball/softball for 

youth and that games will start April 8th. Taylor also mentioned that they have 361 kids signed 

up to play. Taylor said Clay Central Softball will be hosting a tournament on April 6th using 

multiple fields. Lasty, Taylor said Jeffery Harris was able to come home Friday, and hopes to 

work some this week.  



Chief Bickerstaff says Ray Stansell has retired from the police department after 19 years. Chief 

says they appreciate him for all his hard work over the years. Chief also mentioned that they had 

a new police vehicle arrive last week and they are waiting to get it outfitted to get on the road. 

There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Smith and 

seconded by Council Member Bishop. The vote was unanimous. The Meeting ended at 5:24 p.m.  
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